
The following information contains highlights from the September 11, 2018 Readington Board of 
Education meeting. For complete minutes, please check the district website on or about September 26, 
2018. 
 
Superintendent’s Report 
Dr. Jonathan Hart shared with the board the successful open of all our schools and that as of today our transportation 
department has all buses running on time. Dr. Hart announced that all of our schools received the Sustainable Jersey 
for Schools certification and recognized the following staff members with a presentation of a certificate for their many 
hours of hard work on behalf of the district for this achievement:  Dr. Ann DeRosa, Juliane Lotierzo; Wendy 
Reardon/WHS; Kristen Higgins, Tiffany Barca/TBS; Joyce McGibbon/HBS; Sharon Moffat, Betsy Freeman/RMS; Don 
Race and Jodi Bettermann/District. 
 
Finance/Facilities 

● The district received approval to solicit bids for Trash & Recycling Removal. 
● The renewal of the Board of Education long-term disability insurance was approved for the 2018-2019 and 

2019-2020 school years. 
● The revised Shared Services Security Agreement with the Township of Readington to provide security for 

the 2018-2019 school year for a cost not to exceed $38,000 was approved.  
 
Education/Technology 

● The submission of the School Self-Assessment for Determining Grades under the Anti-Bullying Bill of Rights 
for the 2018-2019 school year was approved. 

● A grant in the amount of $500 from the ExxonMobil Foundation Volunteer Involvement Program was 
accepted. 

● The Marshall Evaluation Rubric for Principal, Assistant Principal and Supervisor evaluations and the 
Danielson Evaluation Rubric for Teacher, Nurse and Counselor evaluations were adopted. 

 
Personnel 

● Stipends for additional teachers attending the Summer Teacher Academy sessions were approved. 
● Denise Hawkins and Nancy Hill were approved as Special Education Chaperones at Readington Middle 

School for Cross Country and Soccer. 
● The following appointments were approved: Theresa Amster (RMS/Clerical Aide); Natasha Rankin 

(TBS/Clerical Aide); Poonam Vijan (WHS/Instructional Aide) and Rachel Frick (TBS/Instructional Aide). 
● The following leave replacement appointment was approved: Christina Hatfield (RMS/LA Teacher). 
● The resignation of Patricia Hunt (TBS/Instructional Aide) was accepted. 
● HBS and RMS Team Leaders for the 2018-2019 school year were approved. 

 
Communications 

● Four policies and three regulations were approved for second reading and adopted.  
 
The next Board of Education meeting is scheduled for September 25, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in the Board Meeting Room 
at Holland Brook School. Please review the agenda that will be posted on Friday, September 21, 2018 and consider 
attending. 

 
Contact: Doreen Harris / 908-534-2897 

dharris@readington.k12.nj.us 


